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F L O R I D .\ 

Interoffice Memorandum 

July 14, 2017 

TO: Mayor Teresa Jacobs 
and Board of County Commissioners 

FROM: Mark V. Massaro, P. E., Director, Public Works Department 

CONTACT PERSON: Christine N. Lofye, P. E., Acting Manag~ 
Traffic Engineering Division · 

PHONE NUMBER: (407) 836-7890 

SUBJ: Resolution Affirming Support for Designating Roadways in Honor of the 
late Lieutenant Debra Clayton and the late Deputy First Class Norman 
Lewis 

The Florida State Legislature enacted a bill directing the Florida Department of 
Transportation to erect markers for honorary designations of roadway for the following: 

That portion of SR 438 between John Young Parkway and Pine Hills Road in 
Orange County as "Lieutenant Debra Clayton Memorial Highway"; and, 

That portion of Pine Hills Road between Silver Star Road and SR 50 as "Deputy 
First Class Norman Lewis Memorial Highway." 

It is requested that the Board approve and execute the resolution for designating roadways 
in honor of the late Lieutenant Debra Clayton and the late Deputy First Class Norman 
Lewis affirming its support for the State's honorary designation. This resolution has been 
reviewed by the Orange County Attorney's Office and found it acceptable. 

Action Requested: Approval and execution of Resolution of the Orange County 
Board of County Commissioners regarding affirming its support 
for designating that portion of State Road 438 between John 
Young Parkway and Pine Hills Road in Orange County as the 
"Lieutenant Debra Clayton Memorial Highway," and that 
portion of County Road 431/Pine Hills Road between Silver Star 
Road and State Road 50 as "Deputy First Class Norman Lewis 
Memorial Highway," and for the erection by the Florida 
Department of Transportation of suitable markers proclaiming 
those designations. District 6. 

MVM/CNL/nad 

Attachments 




